
	

	

 
        February 1, 2022 
 
Ms. Shonta Dunston 
Chief Clerk 
North Carolina Utilities Commission 
430 North Salisbury Street 
Raleigh, NC 27603 
 
Re: Docket No. E-7, Sub 1155 

Application of Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC for Approval of Residential New 
Construction Program 
NCSEA’s Letter in Support for Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC’s Response to 
Joint Motion for Reconsideration 

 
Dear Ms. Dunston, 
 
The North Carolina Sustainable Energy Association (“NCSEA”) submits this letter to the 
North Carolina Utilities Commission (“Commission”) in support of Duke Energy 
Carolinas, LLC’s Response to Joint Motion for Reconsideration. 
 
As noted in NCSEA’s Comments in Support of Revised Application, the application of 
Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC (“DEC”) for approval of its Residential new Construction 
Program (“RNCP”) has taken several years to reach this point, even though a similar 
program operated by Duke Energy Progress, LLC has been in place for nearly a decade. 
NCSEA has reviewed both the Joint Motion for Reconsideration and Duke Energy 
Carolinas, LLC’s Response to Joint Motion for Reconsideration, and concurs with DEC’s 
analysis and conclusion that there are insufficient grounds to justify the Commission’s 
reconsideration of its determination and order approving DEC’s revised RNCP program. 
 
Respectfully yours, 
 
     /s/ Peter H. Ledford      
 
  



	

	

 
CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 
 I hereby certify that all persons on the docket service list have been served true 
and accurate copies of the foregoing filing by hand delivery, first class mail deposited in 
the U.S. mail, postage pre-paid, or by email transmission with the party’s consent. 
 
 This the 1st day of February 2022. 
 
 
            /s/ Peter H. Ledford      
       Peter H. Ledford 
       N.C. State Bar No. 42999 
       General Counsel 
       NCSEA 
       4800 Six Forks Road 
       Suite 300 
       Raleigh, NC 27609 
       (919) 832-7601 Ext. 107 
       peter@energync.org 
	
 


